CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 24th September 2014.
Attendees:N.Oram, J.Hunt, M.Neave, P.Daly, I.Swales, T.Holmes, B.Overington, B.Hill, D.Johnson, S.Arlin, T.Onions, I.Hamilton.
Apologies: P.Tustain, D.Vaux, B.Attwood, G.Cook. 
Matters Arising 
P.Tustain and N.Oram to facilitate the individual numbers issue for players to play in the County Cup, vice having to have a separate set of numbers from the League numbers. This has been chased with the GFA who have also asked Don Fletcher for his thoughts. New Action on Phil and Nick to complete this ready f or Sunday. 
Action on I.Swales from the Futures meeting where he is going to put together a questionnaire to be sent out to clubs for ideas for the future direction of the League. Ian S to have first draft to send to futures committee members by end of the week. 
Northleach attended the meeting last Wednesday, minutes of that meeting already sent out. 

Mobile friendly yearbook now available on the website. 

League Secretary emailed all Clubs to ascertain if an out of office message is received that the Club Secretary can still pick up their email. All Secretaries in this position confirmed they can still pick up their football related email. 
League Secretary
Bristol Street Motors have supplied the league with cheques that folks can use when purchasing vehicles from them. 
As well as discounts, Bristol Street will donate £100 to the league each time someone purchases a vehicle. Committee decision made to make this a 50-50 deal with the league and the clubs. 50% goes back to the club who used it, with the other 50% going to end of season prize funds. 
Discussions with Star about them holding an EGM on Tuesday 23rd September to consider withdrawing a team. Stars’ EGM decided to request we allow them to withdraw their Division 1 side vice their Division 4 side as they feel this will give them more chance to play competitive football again. Obviously there precedent with this in regards to Bredon, Apperley, Dowty Dynamos and Northway, just to name a few. Committee decision to allow Star to do this. League Secretary to email all Division 1 Clubs to let them know. 
Discussion with Upton about them possibly not being able to continue in the league due to lack of support for the Club Secretary Simon Craddock. This resulted in them being unable to fulfil their fixture on Saturday 20th September. 

They are holding a meeting this week as Simon has had enough. Upton held a club meeting just after the scheduled game and have pledged to carry on and hopefully get more support for their Secretary. 
Discussion with Swindon Village Bowmen about them withdrawing their team due to lack of player commitment. 

Swindon Village Bowmen now formally offered their withdrawal with immediate effect. Their Secretary wishes to settle any monies owed ASAP to enable his players to sign for other clubs. Their registrations will be held until that happens. Committee decision to accept the withdrawal. League Secretary to email all Division 6 Clubs to let them know. 
Upon discussion with Roger Hunt at the GMB, he requested two yearbooks be sent to them. I also thanked the GMB for their continued support. 

Discussion with Gala Wilton Secretary regarding his recent mitigation. Terry to reword accordingly and resubmit.

Correspondence
Gordon Cook reported the sad news of the death of Reg Eaton which a lot of our Committee and Clubs knew very well. 
Gordon suggested a tribute from League and this will be discussed under this topic. 

Gordon also attended the funeral on the 15th September representing the League. 

Reg Eaton was the only Club Secretary Shipton Oliffe had and was Secretary for almost 60 years and carried on that role until he was 89 years old. He was 92 when he died. 
Nick to work with Gordon and others to produce some facts and Ben Hill will put a tribute into the Echo. 

A donation of £50 will be made to the memorial fund that was stated in the Echo and a bouquet of flowers will be sent to Reg’s wife. 
A Minutes Silence will be observed at the Club Meeting in January 2015. 
Winchcombe Town Secretary made a verbal complaint to our Referees Secretary on Saturday 20th September as our Referees Secretary was refereeing the Winchcombe Town GNSL game. The complaint was basically that Winchcombe Town felt the League Committee had something against Winchcombe and were less than fair with them. 
Upon investigating this with the Winchcombe Secretary, he stated the following:

Thank you for your e-mail, very interesting what comes from what i felt was a PRIVATE conversation.
 
This was discussed with the Committee and no-one, even the long serving members, could recall an issue with Winchcombe Town.

Decision made to await further details from the Winchcombe Secretary. 
Note to all clubs – If you raise any issues with any of the League Management Members, they are duty bound to report it back to the Committee, especially if it involves a complaint. We are an open league who listen to our clubs and attempt to circumvent any problems or issues which may arise, or perceived to have arisen. 
Email received from Steve Tanner at the GFA:
 Please find detailed below a list of candidates who successfully attended all 3 evenings of the course and who successfully passed the course as well as the final examination.

 

I would like to add what a fantastic three days were had and I would like to also compliment all candidates for their enthusiasm and dedication throughout.

 

I would like to discuss with you at some stage how we can continually support these candidates throughout their first few matches.

 

Best wishes

 

Steve Tanner | Referee Development Officer
Gloucestershire Football Association
Complaint received from a member of the public watching Hatherley v Cheltenham United at ASA. He complained about the language used and abusive language being used directly at him. He said he was not connected to any of the clubs and was just there to watch a game of football! League Secretary investigated this with both Clubs. Cheltenham United informed me that the gentleman concerned is the father of the daughter who is the girlfriend of one of the Cheltenham United players. 
This game was refereed by a Club Referee, who by all accounts was not the best and stepped in at the last minute. The Club referee was accused of actually using bad language during the game and at the above gentleman. Hatherley said they would not use him again under any circumstances. 

Committee decision made for League Secretary to pass this to the GFA.
Reports of a racist comment in a game whereby a player was sent off for it with the GFA. The player has received a hefty fine, 7 game ban and has to attend a racial awareness course. 
GFA
Still awaiting a reply back from Don Fletcher on the County Cup numbers for players. Chris Lucker thought this was a good idea and passed the information onto Don, nothing heard from Don who does have email now. Overtaken by events, see action above on Nick and Phil. 
Email sent to Roger Burden thanking him for his attendance well received. Roger was glad to come and meet us all. 

Both League Secretary and Assistant Secretary (Fixtures) have been asked about players playing in a cast. Asked the GFA for guidance and received the following:

Unfortunately there are no clear directives on the wearing of protective casts.
 
The sole judgement lies with the appointed match referee as to what he deems to be safe.
 
If in the opinion of the match referee he believes that the cast is not a danger to the player or his opponents then he is quite within his/her rights to allow the player to play wearing the cast. However the sole judgement remains with the referee.
 
I trust this may be of help.
 
Best wishes
 
Steve Tanner | Referee Development Officer
Gloucestershire Football Association
Rule Offences
See report from I.Swales. 
Treasurers Report
Nothing to report.
Referees
Accelerated Referees’ course report received from Steve Tanner. We had 9 candidates from Cheltenham League Clubs pass the course. Some have already been offered games and some have already completed games with favourable marks. 
Referees’ match fee for this season is £22 not £24 and mileage is 0.36p per mile as per GFA settings. 

New League 
Rules for next season
 

Charity Cup rules as discussed at the Charity Sub Committee meeting last week. 
These need to be updated with the change in the format of the Junior and Minor Cups. 

Evening kick-offs – team-sheets to the match referee time needs to be looked at in a more flexible way. 

Look at attendance at AGM’s / EGM’s. Possible proposal to re-define senior members of the clubs and to have a separate slot on the Supplementary form for the Vice Chairman. 
Disciplinary
All up to date, the WFA suspension list needs to be improved as presently it is very difficult to work with. 

Action on League Secretary to email WFA Disciplinary Secretary and Chief Executive the list Tony sent to them last October, which has not been acted upon. 

Fixtures
Charity Cup competition can now be advanced as the first phase of the Junior and Minor is complete. 

Action on John and Nick to do this. 

Results 
All going well, a couple of texts slightly wrong, but Ben informed the clubs and no errors reported since. 

The full-time crash was dire at the time, but all clubs and league officials did extremely well to get all the information completed over the weekend. Well done to all for your great efforts. 

Registrations  
P.Tustain is away from the 21st to 28th September, but is still picking up his emails. 
Any Other Business
S.Arlin reported that the first batch of trophies should be engraved by the weekend. 
B.Hill on proposed change to league rules for attendance at AGM’s / EGM’s and change on Supplementary form captured above. 

B.Overington reported he is back on shifts so offered his apologies for the next meeting. 

I.Swales though a review of the levels on the Benevolent funds was needed. This was only completed in the last 3 years but the League Treasurer will look at it again. 

Ex Woodmancote player contacted the League Secretary asking how he paid off his debts so he could play again. He was advised to contact the GFA. 

J.Hunt advised that the Defibrillator part funded by the League would be presented to Bishops Cleeve on Tuesday 7th October prior to their game v Swindon Supermarine. All League Management Members invited to attend. 

J.Hunt advised that Cheltenham Borough Council have installed low level gates at Swindon Village playing fields to keep trespassers who may want to set up camp from doing so. However with the withdrawal of Swindon Village Bowmen, the league no longer has any club using that ground. League Secretary to email CBC with this information. 
NEXT MANAGEMENT MEETING – Wednesday October 22nd  2014 at 7.00pm

